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I am vehemently opposed to drilling in the Marcellus Shale; fracking is a profoundly
problematic process, and leads to contamination of the ground water. I am a registered New
York voter, and I demand a halt to this foolhardy and dangerous proposal.

Frances Richard
236 Grand St #2
Brooklyn NY 11211


